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Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. 

My weekly video messages can be watched on our new YouTube 

channel @SloughStJosephs  

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and exciting St 

Josephs content.  

Link to our YouTube channel is: https://www.youtube.com/@SloughStJosephs  

Please find below the link to this weeks video to view my message: 

St Josephs Newsletter - Head Teacher Message - 12 05 23 - YouTube 

Have a fantastic Easter Holiday everyone. 

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 

 

 

Newsletter 

St Joseph’s Catholic High School 

Friday 5th May 2023 

“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

 

Rowing Festival  

A group of Year 9 students went 

to Dorney Lake for a Rowing 

Festival finishing 3rd. The students 

were able to take a Cornish gig 

out onto the lake and only got 

stuck in the weeds a couple of 

times! 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/@SloughStJosephs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rs9dy6SQrxU
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Theme of the Week – The Advocate 
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Encounter 

Tomorrow, Saturday 12th May, a retreat day titled ‘Encounter’ will be held at St Andrews Church in 

Cippenham. Please find attached a poster with more information 

 

Faith Formation and training 

Northampton Diocese are holding Faith Formation and training opportunities and have a number of 

different events/courses taking place. Please find attached a poster with more information 

 

Teacher training 

If you are interested in becoming a teacher please find attached some information from Teach SouthEast 

regarding teacher training in primary and secondary schools. 

Support at St Joseph’s 
At St Joseph’s we are aware and understand that the current cost of living crisis causes worry and 
concern for many. As a Catholic School, we always have the well -being of our school community at 
the heart of everything we do and as a result, we want to help as best we can. We are putting together 
fortnightly food 
parcels that will be delivered to families most in need in order to support them over the next few 
months. 
A typical food parcel will contain the following: 
Food items Cereal 
Pasta 
Soup 
Rice 
Tinned tomatoes/pasta sauce 
Lentils, beans and pulses 
Tinned meat 
Tinned vegetables 
Tea/coffee 
Tinned fruit 
Biscuits 
UHT milk 
Fruit juice 
Non-food items Toiletries – deodorant, toilet paper, shower gel, shaving gel, shampoo, soap, 
toothbrushes, tooth paste, hand wipes, hand sanitizer 
Household items – laundry liquid detergent, laundry powder, washing up liquid 
Feminine products – sanitary towels and tampons 
In order to receive a food parcel each fortnight please can you email office@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk 
where you will be invited to come into St Joseph’s to discuss the needs of your family and the food 
parcel that will not only meet your family’s dietary needs but also how we as a school can support 
further. 
 
 

 

mailto:office@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Year 8 News 

Evadné Vermeulen plays for Maidenhead rugby club and they have won the girls u/14 league and also the 

Berkshire cup, she was appointed most valuable player in the last cup game and also scored a try.  Please 

find attached link of the Maidenhead paper. 

https://www.maidenhead-advertiser.co.uk/gallery/rugby/185010/maidenhead-girls-u14s-raise-their-

game-for-cup-final-with-reading.html 

Year 8 have had a really positive week in school so far and have settled back in the routines of having a full 

school week again. 

Next week we are celebrating multi-cultural day and students are being encouraged to dress up in an outfit 

to celebrate their cultural heritage. 

Below are some guidelines to ensure that this day is positive and educational for all students: 

 Educate yourself on the cultures you plan to represent or celebrate. Research their history, 
traditions, and customs to avoid unintentional disrespect. 

 Engage in respectful conversations with people from different cultures to gain a better 
understanding of their perspectives and experiences. 

 Collaborate with individuals from the cultures you plan to celebrate to ensure that your 
representation is accurate and respectful. 

 Celebrate the culture while honoring its roots and history. 

 Focus on creating an inclusive environment that respects and values all cultures. 
Mrs Miller- Head of Year 8 

Year 8 & Year 9 Students - Student Immunisation School Visit – 16th June 2023 
We have upcoming visit from the student immunisation team on 16th June 2023 for Year 8 and Year 9 
students. 
 
Please find as a separate attachment to the newsletter two different parent/carer letters regarding the 
upcoming HPV vaccinations and details on how to access our electronic consent form system. 
 
Please note the consent form system, for your school, will close to parents/carers 24 working hours (at 
09:00am) prior to the school immunisation session. 
 
If you do not wish for their child to be vaccinated, please complete a consent form as a non-consent pupil. 
 
www.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk 
www.berkshirecommunityhealthservices.nhs.uk 
 

Year 12 Parents Evening – a date for the diary 

We have moved the Year 12 Parents Evening to 8th of June. This will aim to prepare students for the 

upcoming PPEs, which will inform their UCAS predicted grades as well as providing essential feedback to 

steer their progress going into Year 13. We look forward to seeing you all there. 

This will include Year 12 EPQ teachers and Tom will be in touch as to how this will work. 

 

https://www.maidenhead-advertiser.co.uk/gallery/rugby/185010/maidenhead-girls-u14s-raise-their-game-for-cup-final-with-reading.html
https://www.maidenhead-advertiser.co.uk/gallery/rugby/185010/maidenhead-girls-u14s-raise-their-game-for-cup-final-with-reading.html
http://www.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/
http://www.berkshirecommunityhealthservices.nhs.uk/
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Word of the Week 

"Utilize" 
 
This is a verb that means "to make practical and effective use" of something or someone.  
 
e.g. I utilized my cooking skills to prepare a delicious lasagne. 
 
Idiom of the Week 
 

"Actions speak louder than words" 
This means that whatever someone actually does means more than what they say they will do. 
 
e.g. Hearing someone say "I love you" can be a good feeling, but someone showing that they love you 
feels a lot better.  This is because actions speak louder than words. 
 

PE News 

This week a group of 18 year 7 and 8 students took part in a badminton tournament at Herschal Grammar 

school.  The students gained experience of competing against some great competitors.  Our students took 

part fully in the competition including helping to score and record the results as well as ensuring players 

were on court when they were supposed to be.  The standard was extremely high and our students 

participated well.  The students thoroughly enjoyed themselves. 

Those who took part were 

Year 7- Annabel, Maya Vicki, Carmen, Olly, Dean, Alex and Daniel 

Year 8 Laura, Mikah, Ava, Natalia, Emilia, Rosie,  Abi, Lucas, Alex and Bleu. 
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Please see the below flyer. If any parents/carers know of anyone interested in teaching 

experience/internship to pass it on to them: 
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Polite reminder it is Multicultural Day next week on 19th May. See attached poster with all relevant 

information. 

Students can wear cultural wear that they feel represents them or choose a culture to represent. Please 

bring a £1 donation-proceeds to our school charity ‘Access To Shine’. 

Please can we ask you to make your contribution on ParentPay. 
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This year's Mental Health Awareness Week is from 15th to 21st 

May 2023 

 Our focus as a school is Anxiety (Drawing attention to the Cost of Living Crisis and End of Year 
Exams)  
  
Anxiety is a normal emotion in us all, but sometimes it can get out of control and become  a mental 
health problem.  
Lots of things can lead to feelings of anxiety, including exam pressures, relationships, or other big 
life events. We can also get anxious when it comes to things to do with money and not being able to 
meet our basic needs, like heating our home or buying food.  
  
As a school there are many ways we will like to help households who need a little help.   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Tuesday 30th May at 10:30am and Wednesday 31st May at 6:30pm 

Jane Keyworth from FACE (facefamilyadvice.co.uk)  

is delivering a one hour 

 Cannabis Awareness talk 

Followed by a half hour Q&A session  

Live online 

Book Now online £12 per person 

For more information contact Mrs Ossei-Brainoo at   j.ossei-brainoo@st-

josephs.slough.sch.uk (Head of PSHE) 

 

 

http://facefamilyadvice.co.uk/
mailto:j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7 
Sebastian N for great knowledge recall in French. 

Emilia S for outstanding attitude to learning. 

 

 
YEAR 8 

Izabela T for positive approach in French 
Patrycja S for outstanding work in Spanish. 

Michal Kundys (8 Teresa) 
Iga Szustorowska (8 Mark) 

 
 
 
 

 

YEAR 9 
Rowan M for fantastic participation in Spanish 

Artur Borek  Deserves a shoutout for his excellent contributions in English reading Lord of The Flies 
 
 

YEAR 13 
Belatriz Lamelo De Souza-Highest Positive Points 

Iyanu Sanni-Positive attitude to revision and after school study 
Angel Omale-Positive attitude to revision and after school study 
Olivia Quinn-Positive attitude to revision and after school study 

 


